
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 
Board of Directors Meeting 

January 10, 2023 
 

Meeting called to order by Board Chairman Brian Shimkanon. 
What to do now that a president and vice president have not been elected? 
Is it possible for the Board of Directors to run things until a president can be elected? 
 
A Chairman for the Board of Directors needs to be elected. 
Jerrid Lozenski will be Chairman of the Board of Directors with Mike Hollenbaugh as co-chairman. 
 
Jerry Crider and Bill Clough have decided to step forward and help the club. 
Jerry Crider will be interim President and Bill Clough will be interim Vice President until the offices 
have been filled. 
 
The final bill has been paid for the rebuild of the archery room and a check for $43,000.00 for the hold 
back money has been receive by the club. The claim for the fire has now been closed. 
 
The leaf guards for the archery building were ordered and installed by Fred Allen. 
 
It was decided that we do not have to get a computer for Jarrid for use as COB director. 
 
Heat pump for the indoor 22 range, contact Jason Wadel about duct work to extend it to the kitchen. 
 
New business-For the special gun drawing to be held membership appreciation night, do we use the 
two guns that we currently have on hand? It was decided to use the guns we have. That the first name 
drawn will have first choice and the second name drawn will get the remaining gun. There will also be 
a name drawn for a free life membership. 
 
Lights in the parking lot-we own them. Jeff Hoke will check them and replace any that need replace. 
 
The budget committee held a meeting and the budgets for archery, groundhog and trap have been 
submitted for 2023. The budgets were read to the members. 
M-S-P to approve the budgets 
 
Parking lot-the wires are underground. The boxes on the poles need to be checked and replaced by 
metal boxes if needed.  Shane Hershey is to take a look at them. Then report to the board as to what is 
needed. 
 
Dues will be collected on the day membership appreciation night.  9AM til 3PM at the Trap Clubhouse 
Then after that at the office till about 8PM.  Or they can be put in the drop box in the entrance way. 
 
The chairs should be vacuumed before January 28th. A work party will be held Sunday Jan. 22nd  
starting at 8AM.  Bring a shop vac if you can. 
 
Old business- the door prizes for appreciation night have been gotten. 
 
Question—can cross bows be used in the archery room?  Yes, but no broad heads can be used. 
M-S-P to adjourned 



 
 


